April 23, 2010
B4E 2010 UNGC Breakfast 
Welcome Remarks by
President Seung Han Lee

Distinguished CEOs of UNGC members and multinational corporations,
Mr. Georg Kell, Executive Director of the UN Global Compact, Deputy Director Gavin Power, and Ms. Lila Karbassi, the Environment Issue Manager,
Distinguished Guests,
Ladies and Gentleman,

I thank you for your attendance to UNGC Breakfast Meeting this early morning.

B4E Global Summit 2010 being held here at COEX is a global conference in which leaders from government, business, media, and NGOs from all over the world have gathered to discuss the global green economy and encourage corporate based implementation.

The Summit is hosted by the United Nations Global Compact, the United Nations Environment Programme, WWF and Global Initiatives, in partnership with the Ministry of Environment, Ministry of Knowledge and Economy and the Green Growth Commission of Korea. Key issues to realize the green future such as resource efficiency, renewable energy, new business model, and climate policies and strategies are dealt as the main topics. 

This Summit is even more significant since Korea is actively promoting Low-Carbon Green Growth policies. I hope the focused will of our companies be mobilized in saving world environment and actively responding to the climate change.

I am pleased to have the UNGC Breakfast during such meaningful global summit. Global Compact Korea Network has continuously hosted Business Leaders’ Breakfasts in order to reinforce CSR awareness of the business leaders since adaptation of the CSR and UNGC values are of great significance to corporate management.

The Joining Ceremony for the UNGC and for the Korea Network will take place this morning. From this year, we welcome participation of multinational corporations in Korea to our Network, and Intel Korea’s joining today has particular significant meaning.

Also, senior officers from UNGC office will give short presentations about Caring for Climate and CEO Water Mandate, initiatives established to proactively respond to the climate change and water crisis, followed by Signing Ceremony. I appreciate those of you who join the UNGC and climate change-related initiatives today. Especially, it has great significance that a few Korean corporations joined the Water Mandate for the very first time.

I spoke at our Network’s annual meeting last March that I would lead the Network with the vision of making it a top functioning Network. I ask all the Korean members of the UNGC to share such prospects together in the benefit of future generation, and to join in the endeavor to make sustainable and responsible corporations.

I want to draw your attention to the 2010 Global Compact Leaders Summit which will be held in New York from June 23rd through 25th to celebrate the 10th anniversary of the UNGC. There will be also Korea Night to celebrate the significant occasion, so I ask for all member CEO’s active participation.

I hope this Summit to be a meaningful time and a platform of precious meetings for all of you.

Thank you.
